Public Drug & Alcohol Services and Non-Government Organisations filling each
other’s gaps for the benefit of patients.
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Background: Due to the shortage of General Practitioners in NSW, particularly those who
choose to work with patients with alcohol and other drug (AoD) problems, there has been a
strain on Drug & Alcohol (D&A) Services at all levels. In particular, Non-Government
Organisations (NGOs) have had difficulty obtaining medical services for their residential
programs, creating difficulties in admitting patients for withdrawal management.

For public D&A Services providing care to hospital inpatients, there can be difficulties
transferring patients directly to a residential treatment program. This often requires follow-up
post-discharge, which delays the process, and may impact negatively on the patient and
their willingness to access treatment.

Description of Model of Care/lntervention: South Eastern Sydney Local Health District
D&A Service developed an agreement with The Salvation Army, to provide an in-kind
medical clinic at William Booth House. This includes; assessment, treatment planning and
review of patients entering the residential withdrawal management program, and review of
patients in the rehabilitation program.

As part of the agreement, the NGO accepts transfer of hospital in-patients who received
treatment for AoD withdrawal. Patients are transferred to the residential program to complete
the withdrawal and/or to commence the rehabilitation program. As a result, hospital beds are
freed up sooner and patients are not required to undertake another process, with potential
delays in accessing the residential program.

Effectiveness/Acceptability/Implementation: During the pilot stage, processes were
reviewed and adapted to ensure the most efficient and effective model of care was
developed.

To date, there has been improved access and pathways to treatment for patients seeking
residential services for AoD issues.
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Conclusion and Next Steps: The evaluation results have informed the future arrangements
and model of care, and potentially will lead to consideration of similar arrangements with
other organisations.

Evaluation findings and key learnings will be presented and discussed.

Implications for Practice or Policy (optional): Specialist publicly funded Drug & Alcohol
Services and NGOs can work effectively together to fill service gaps, increase capacity and
improve the patient experience through an easily accessible and streamlined process for
patients to continue treatment.
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